
Swimming NT  hope all our members and your families are well and adapting to life under the new 
guidelines for controlling COVID-19.  
We are all feeling the impact of the regulations, whether it be at home, school or work and we are 
thinking of our entire swimming community as we navigate through these unprecedented times.  
  
Financial Assistance 
Both the Australian Government and Northern Territory Government has released information 
explaining their cash flow assistance for small and medium sized businesses, including not-for-profit 
organisations. If you feel that your club or district may qualify for assistance, please read the 
attached document and refer any further questions to your accountant or financial adviser.  
  

Australian Government  
  
Aust Govt – Cash Flow Assistance For Businesses Fact Sheet  
  
  
Northern Territory Government 
  
Business Improvement Grant - $20 million 

All Territory businesses will be able to access a $10,000 grant, followed by an additional $10,000 

grant if they contribute $10,000 of their own.   

Business Improvement Grant. 

Immediate Work Grant - $5 million 

Grants of up to $100,000 will be given to not-for-profit and community organisations to engage local 

businesses to do repairs, renovations and upgrades to their property and facilities.   

Immediate Work Grant. 

Structural adjustment package - $5 million 

This program will provide direct support for cafes, restaurants and other venues who serve the 

public. 

Business Structural Adjustment Package. 

Payroll tax exemption 

The payroll tax exemption for hiring Territory employees has been extended to 30 June 2021. 

For more information on eligibility for employers, go to the Department of Treasury and Finance 

website. 

More information: https://business.nt.gov.au/recovery 
  
  
 

https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/kJUFCk81gyuqRQ8T9CMvR?domain=drive.google.com
https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/LE7DClx10zuz3Z0T19NRx?domain=sailing.us13.list-manage.com
https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/CAQyCmO5kAuR7nBSDf3pB?domain=sailing.us13.list-manage.com
https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/EHt_Cnx1lBu61oAcpQp7R?domain=sailing.us13.list-manage.com
https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/LAVJCoV1mDuK1zju7SQwX?domain=sailing.us13.list-manage.com
https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/LAVJCoV1mDuK1zju7SQwX?domain=sailing.us13.list-manage.com
https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/f5z1Cp81nEuxJ81Fx9mGW?domain=sailing.us13.list-manage.com


Grants NT 
  
Multicultural Community Facilities Grant 2020-21 
  
  
Please remember to refer to the Swimming Community – Key Information & Impacts of COVID-19 
here for updates on the outbreak and its impact on swimming, along with other valuable links and 
resources: https://www.swimming.org.au/news-articles/swimming-community-key-information-
impacts-covid-19 
  
Please forward this to your Committee, Coaching Group and Members.  

https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/PyxgCq71oGT7x5KhpJmEJ?domain=grantsnt.nt.gov.au
https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/wKOfCgZ0yrFYj2OsoGM51?domain=swimming.org.au
https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/wKOfCgZ0yrFYj2OsoGM51?domain=swimming.org.au

